
S t .  A n t o n i n u s  C h u r c h  
1 5 0 0  L i n n e m a n  R d   C i n c i n n a t i   O H   4 5 2 3 8  O c t o b e r  1 ,  2 0 1 7  

S E R V E R S  O C T O B E R  2 - 6 ,  2 0 1 7  
Monday & Friday 8AM Mass 

Tuesday & Thursday 6:45AM Mass 
Not available at deadline time  

Wednesday, 8AM Mass 
A d u l t  S e r v e r s  

 
S E R V E R S  O C T O B E R  7  &  8 ,  2017 

Not available at deadline time 
EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS OCTOBER 7 & 8 

Not available at deadline time 
 

L E C T O R S  O C T O B E R  7  &  8 , 2017 
4:30PM  M. Guenther  D. Kramer 
8:00AM M. Braunstein  M.L. Rapien 
9:30AM J. Niehaus  T. Douthat 
11:30AM      K. O’Connor  B. Mathews 
 

  
PET BLESSING IN FRONT OF CHURCH 

THIS SUNDAY, OCTOBER 1, 6PM. 
 

GRANDPARENTS DAY MASS 9AM 
FRIDAY, OCTOBER 6TH.  

 
COFFEE AND DONUTS 
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 8  

R O S A R Y  

Monday thru Friday after the daily Mass. 
Saturdays after the 8 AM Communion Service. 
Mondays 7:00PM Fatima Prayer Group in the Chapel. 
Every evening at 7:30pm for the special Pro-Life 
intentions of Protection of our Unborn Children and the 
overturn of Roe v Wade.  
 

Friday mornings at MaryAnn Baverman’s home for Moms 
and grandmoms and young children. We extend an 
invitation to join our group for prayer on Friday mornings 
from 10AM to 11:00AM.  We will show you how to pray 
the rosary.  Please call MaryAnn at 503-9537 for details.  
 

St. Antoninus Prayer chain: To intercede for prayer 
requests, please go to www.saintantoninus.org/prayer-
chain , or pick up a list in the back of the greeting room on 
the right side of the counter.  Requests for prayers may be 
left there, or emailed to: staprayerchain@gmail.com,  or 
you may mail request to St. Antoninus Prayer Chain, 1500 
Linneman Rd., Cincinnati, OH 45238.  

MONDAY, OCTOBER 2   The Holy Guardian Angels 
8:00AM MASS Charles Rettig—Family 
 
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 3 
6:45AM MASS Pat Gerdes—Bd. Rem.—Family 
 
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 4   St. Francis of Assisi 
8:00AM MASS  Jim Conroy—Anniv. Rem.– Clarice 
 
THURSDAY, OCTOBER 5       Bl. Francis Xavier Seelos 
6:45AM MASS  Don Winterhalter—Anniv. Rem.– Joy 
 
FRIDAY, OCTOBER 6   GRANDPARENTS DAY  
                               St. Bruno & Bl. Marie Rose Durocher 
9:00AM MASS  Ruth Sweeney—Bd. Rem.– Patti & 
Mike Brunst 
 
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 7 
8:00AM Communion Service 
4:00PM Rosary 
4:30PM MASS  Dr. Joseph Russell—Anniv. Rem.– 
Family 
 
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 8   Twenty-Seventh Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 
8:00AM MASS   Intentions of Celebrant     
9:30AM MASS   JoAnne Wessendorf—Bd. Rem.– 
Laura Weyler  
11:30AM MASS  Jody Hargis—Bd. Rem.– Cramer 
Family 

 
E U C H A R I S T I C  A D O R A T I O N   

In Matthew 26:40, Jesus says to Peter [and to 
us], “Could you not, then, watch one hour 
with me?” Please consider joining your fellow 
parishioners for 30 minutes, or even one hour, at 
Eucharistic Adoration in the Blessed Sacrament Chapel 
on Fridays from 9:00AM until the Adoration ends at 
10:00PM.  

 
C O N F E S S I O N S  

Thursday, Oct. 5, 7:30-8:00PM– Fr. Haft 
Saturday, Oct. 7, 3:00-4:00PM– Fr. Haft 

  
THANK YOU to Matt Bonhaus Painting for advertising 
in our bulletin.   

http://www.saintantoninus.org/prayer-chain
http://www.saintantoninus.org/prayer-chain
mailto:staprayerchain@gmail.com


P A R I S H  C O N T R I B U T I O N S  
F o r  t h e  w e e k  e n d i n g  S e p t .  1 7  &  2 4  

 

Sunday Collections   $35,521.77  
Maintenance    $      914.00 
School Grounds Project  $        60.00 
School Parish Support   $      490.00 
Donations    $      425.00 
Holy Days & Specials   $      293.00  
 

Thank you for your continuing support of the parish 
and school. Please remember Saint Antoninus in 
your will. Gifts of stock can also be made to St. 
Antoninus Church.   If you currently work for, or are 
retired from, a company that has a Matching Gift 
program, you can make your contributions to Parish 
School Support and have those contributions 
matched by your company.  

You may sign up at any time for 
OnLine Giving, even for a one 
time donation to a particular 
fund.  To start, go to the official Saint Antoninus 
Parish website at www.saintantoninus.org, click 
About Us, then click Giving, click on the Our Sunday 
Visitor button, then click the green Create New 
Account button.   You must set yourself up with your 
information, including your envelope number. Look 
on your envelopes, or call the rectory office, for your 
number.  You then have choices of recurring 
donations or a one time donation.  If you want this 
service but do not have a computer, or if you have 
any questions, please call Beth at the rectory  office 
at 922-5400, x 2.  NOTE:  If your credit card company 
is changing, or your card expires, please update your 
account with your new credit card number, so your 
gift giving is not interrupted. 

 
ST. ANTONINUS ADULT CHOIR NEEDS YOU! 

The Adult Choir is looking for singers to join us and 
raise  our voices in song to the Lord. We meet the 
2nd Wednesday of the month (Sept thru May) from 
7:00 p.m.–8:30 p.m. in Church, and lead the singing 
for the 11:30 a.m. Sunday Masses on the 3rd and 4th 
Sundays of the month.   Call your friends and 
neighbors, and invite them to come with you.  Warm 
up your voices, and become a part of the choir.  If 
interested, call Peg Delaney at 922-5400 (x 5).     

VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED FOR THE 
NEIGHBORHOODS’ MEET AND GREET.  If you can 
help out, please e-mail Steve Ulmer at 
sulmer@fuse.net.   
 

S A I N T  V I N C E N T  D E  P A U L  S O C I E T Y  
The Gospel today is a great example of saying, 
“actions speak louder than words.” As you put your 
gift in the Society of St. Vincent de Paul’s poor boxes, 
located at each of our church entrances, know that 
you are putting your faith into action. 
 
 

S T .  A N T O N I N U S  N E T W O R K  O F  C A R E      
A network of volunteers is prepared to 
serve the St. Antoninus Parish Family by 
providing a meal after hospitalization, 
surgery or medical treatments;  

transportation to medical treatments or to Mass;  
prayer for the intentions on the St. Antoninus Prayer 
Chain;  and A Listening Ear to parishioners facing 
difficulties.  For more information, please leave a 
message on the Network of Care Phone Line at 922-
5400, ext. 8, and someone will return your call.    
 

T R A V E L I N G  C H A L I C E    
Now, more than ever, PLEASE consider  
taking the Traveling Chalice into your home 
and pray, either as a family or alone, for the 

intentions of our Holy Church, for Vocations, Pope 
Francis, all Church leaders, our country, and for our 
persecuted brothers and sisters around the world.  
Call Debbie at 922-2414 to schedule the Traveling 
Chalice. 
 

F L O W E R S  F O R  T H E  A L T A R  
  If you wish to dedicate the placing of  flowers for 
one week at the altar in memory of a loved one, or to 
honor a person or special occasion, please send $50 
(check made out to Saint Antoninus Church, with 
Altar Flowers in the memo line) to the rectory office 
with your name, phone number and the week you  
would like to reserve. More than one family may 
reserve the same week.  There will be no flower 
arrangements during the Advent and Lent seasons.  If 
you have questions, call Steffany Reid, Business 
Manager, at 922-5400, x 3. 

For the week of September 30-October 7 
In Memory of Bonnie Horn 
From the  Wempe Family 



H O L Y  S P I R I T  P R A Y E R  G R O U P  
In 1863, General Robert E. Lee implored Christians to 
pray:  “Knowing that intercessory prayer is our 
mightiest weapon and the supreme call for all 
Christians today, I pleadingly urge our people 
everywhere to pray…Let us pray for ourselves, that 
we may not lose the word ‘concern’ out of our 
Christian vocabulary.  Let us pray for our nation.  Let 
us pray for those who have never known Jesus Christ 
and His redeeming love, for moral forces everywhere, 
and  for our national leaders.  Let prayer be our 
passion.  Let prayer be our practice.’’ In these 
troubled times, we find ourselves in with so much 
incivility and hatred, with natural disasters, with sins 
against life and marriage, and with people 
concerned more about themselves than others, 
intercessory prayer is needed now more than ever!  
Join us in the Chapel this Tuesday evening at 7 PM, 
as we pray the Rosary and other prayers for the 
needs of our country.  All are welcome! 
 
PREP CLASSES for grade school children.  For 
information , please call  Deacon Bob Schroeder at 
922-2500 x 2031, or Schroeder@saintantoninus.org.  
  

P A R I S H  M O N T H L Y  H O L Y  H O U R  
To be held on the 13th of the month through 
October - 7:00 PM – 8:00 PM Exposition and 
incensing the Blessed Sacrament.  Sing O Salutaris 
Hostia, (either in English or Latin or both). If the 
Deacon is there, he will lead the Rosary.  If not, the 
Celebrant or the server will lead the Rosary. After 
the Rosary, at the Celebrant’s discretion, time for 
silent Adoration. During the Anniversary months of 
the Apparition at Fatima, a reading of the apparition 
can be done, and at the Celebrant’s discretion, a 
reflection on the Apparition or other talk could be 
given. We have been praying the Chaplet of Divine 
Mercy which can be sung or not.  Or, at the 
Celebrant’s discretion, some other devotion could be 
substituted. After the above, incense would be used 
for the Blessed Sacrament, while Tantum Ergo 
Sacramentum would be sung (can be sung in Latin 
and or English).  Celebrant blesses the people with 
the Blessed Sacrament. Benediction, Prayer, The 
Divine Praises. The Celebrant reposes the Blessed 
Sacrament. Then close by singing Holy God, We 
Praise Thy Name.   

ADULT BIBLE STUDY  in the School Library from 7:00 
p.m. to 8:00 p.m.. Donna Bambach and Mary Lynne 
Rapien will co—teach this year's topic: GENESIS. All 
are welcome! See what the Catholic Church has to 
say about Adam and Eve and Creation. Call (513) 922
-0902 for more information. 

 
The RCIA, Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults,  
Tuesdays at 7:00pm in the Fr. Mick Conference 
Room.   If you know someone who is thinking about 
becoming Catholic, or someone who would like to 
receive an invitation, please contact Deacon Bob 
Schroeder at 922-2500, ext. 2031, or by email at: 
schroeder@saintantoninus.org.    
 

D E C R E E  O N  C H I L D  P R O T E C T I O N  O F  T H E  
A R C H D I O C E S E  O F  C I N C I N N A T I  

VIRTUS MEETING WILL BE HELD AT ST. ANTONINUS, 
IN THE CHURCH UNDERCROFT. 7PM Monday 
October 9. ALL EMPLOYEES AND REGULAR 
VOLUNTEERS ARE REQUIRED TO ATTEND ONE 
VIRTUS TRAINING MEETING. YOU MAY ATTEND 
HERE OR AT ANY OTHER LOCATION WITHIN THE 
ARCHDIOCESE.  PRE-REGISTRATION IS REQUIRED 
AT:  www.virtus.org. 
MAKE SURE THAT THE “USER’S LOCATION” YOU CHOOSE 
DURING REGISTRATION IS ST. ANTONINUS – EVEN IF YOU 
ATTEND VIRTUS AT ANOTHER LOCATION. PLEASE BE SURE 
TO WRITE DOWN YOUR VIRTUS USER- ID AND YOUR 
PASSWORD.  YOU WILL NEED TO USE THEM MONTHLY.  

  Volunteers (unless you coach high school students) 
are no longer required to get fingerprinted.  Instead, 
volunteers are required to complete an on-line 
background check.    If you wish to pay for the on-
line background check yourself, you can complete it 
as a part of the VIRTUS registration.  If you volunteer 
at St. Antoninus and would like a pre-paid code to 
pay for the background check, contact Deacon Bob 
Schroeder before you register for VIRTUS, or do not 
complete the background check when you register 
for VIRTUS.   Contact Deacon Bob Schroeder at: 
schroeder@saintantoninus.org.   He will send the 
pre-paid, one-time-use, code to you via e-mail.  The 
code will work only for those who have St. Antoninus 
as their primary user location on their  VIRTUS 
account.     If you coach high school students, you are 
also required to complete fingerprinting.  E-mail 
Deacon Bob at the address above, and he will send 
directions to you.  

mailto:schroeder@saintantoninus.org
http://www.virtus.org
mailto:schroeder@saintantoninus.org


 Reading I:  Ezekiel 18:25-28:  Ezekiel was a priest who became God’s spokesperson during Israel’s exile in 
Babylon.  The book of Ezekiel addressed a variety of questions arising out of the experience of the exile.  Why is 
Israel in exile:  Is God unjust?  Why could God not protect the land of promise?  Is God able to do anything 
about the situation?  The passage for Mass this weekend is concerned with the question of God’s seeming to 
be unjust to the exiles.  This question arises starkly, as this accusation charges God with arbitrariness.  God 
probably appeared to be unjust to the Israelites, since they believed that He was punishing them because of 
the sins of their parents.  This was a common way of thinking at the time of the exile.  God, through Ezekiel, 
tells the Israelites that they are, in fact, being punished for their own transgressions.  This passage emphasizes 
that each person has the responsibility for his/her own actions, and they need to look at the unfortunate fact 
that they have brought this misery on themselves.  But, all is not lost.  All they need to do is repent, and turn 
away from their transgressions.  Ezekiel tells the Israelites that God will preserve life for those who turn away 
from wickedness. 

Responsorial Psalm:  Psalm 25:4-5, 6-7, 8-9 (6a):  The Psalm for this weekend is a Psalm of David extolling us to 
trust in the Lord, who pardons, instructs, and guides.  This theme echoes the theme from Ezekiel.  The psalmist 
asks the Lord to instruct him in His ways, for it is from God that salvation comes.  He asks God to forgive him 
out of His mercy, love, and goodness.  The sinners and the humble, from verses 8 & 9, are seen in the same 
plane: the humble person is one who acknowledges his sin to the Lord.   

Reading II: Philippians 2:1-11:  This reading from St. Paul focuses on humility.  He encourages us to see others 
as better than ourselves.  What he seems to be telling us is this:  act out of humility, and hold the needs and 
interests of others in high regard.  Christians should be upright in all of their dealings.  We should go about 
everything, even apparently unimportant things, in a humble way, doing them for God.  It should always be 
remembered that our behavior has an effect on others, and so we must always act very responsibly.   Paul 
presents the story of Christ’s incarnation as the ultimate paradigm for humility.  Our Lord, although He was our 
superior in all respects, did not see His divinity as something to boast about before men.  In fact, He humbled 
Himself and emptied Himself.  This is one of the earliest New Testament texts to reveal the divinity of Christ.  
Christ was God, and He could not stop being God.  Therefore, he had a right to be treated as God, and to 
appear in all His glory. Yet, that is not what He chose to do.  He humbled Himself and took the form of a 
servant and chose to be like men in all things but sin.  Christ emptied Himself assuming the status of a slave, 
the lowest possible human status, and even accepted the death prescribed for slaves: crucifixion.  Still, Jesus 
did not shed His divine nature; He simply shed its glory and aura.  Then, as a reward for His humility and 
obedience, God effects a stunning reversal:  humiliation is replaced with exaltation:  the one who assumed the 
status of a slave becomes Lord, a title that signals Jesus’ restoration to divine status and cosmic authority. 

Gospel:  Matthew 21:28-32:  This reading, the parable of the two sons, is one of three parables that Jesus 
addresses to the leaders of Israel, when they challenge His authority. This happens more and more, and the 
conflict between Jesus and the leaders of Israel escalates. They do not recognize that Jesus is the Messiah, and 
God has commissioned Him.  In this parable, Jesus reminds the leaders that they also did not accept John the 
Baptist, His forerunner.  In rejecting the Baptist, they also reject Jesus.  So in this parable, Jesus confronts the 
leaders of Israel by exposing their greed and injustice.  The tax collectors and the prostitutes believed John the 
Baptist and changed their lives. Yet, the leaders of Israel remain steadfast in refusing to see the truth.  Yet, the 
scribes and Pharisees still boast of their faithfulness to God.  They were like the son in the parable that says he 
will go but does not go.  The tax collectors and prostitutes, who repented and changed the course of their lives, 
will enter the Kingdom before the scribes and Pharisees, because they are like the other son who says he will 
not go but does in fact go. 

Continued on the next page... 

B R E A K I N G  O P E N  T H E  W O R D  w i t h  K a t h y  O’C o n n o r      
T W E N T Y - S I X T H  S U N D A Y  I N  O R D I N A R Y  T I M E   



C o n t i n u e d  f r o m  t h e  p r e v i o u s  p a g e .  

 

Reflection:  The lesson of this parable teaches that 
doing God’s will is always the best course of action, a 
premise, that on the surface, is accepted by all 
parties involved in the discussion with Jesus about 
this parable.  The scribes and Pharisees profess to be 
faithful to God, yet their actions belie their professed 
faith in God.  Because we lie in a secularized society 
that does not share this premise, it will be useful to 
look at the mechanism at work here.  Usually, we 
determine the best course of action by first applying 
our own personal analysis and standards.  Then, if 
what the Church teaches happens to be in 
agreement with our judgment, we accept it.  If it 
doesn’t, we tend to question the Church as opposed 
to questioning ourselves.  The Christian approach 
should be the complete opposite: it recognizes the 
weakness and limitations of human nature (and 
therefore of one’s self) and seeks to align its 
judgment with the assurance of God’s revelation in 
Christ.  The actual lesson of the parable follows the 
premise underlying the Christian approach: if God’s 
will is the best course of action, who is more worthy 
of praise—those who promise to fulfill it or those 
who really do fulfill it.  Jesus despised hypocrisy more 
than almost any other sin.  He called those who 
preach the truth but live falsely, among other things, 
a brood of vipers (Mt 23).  He went so far as to say 
that salvation depends precisely on what we do, not 
merely on what we say or believe.  In other words, 
actions speak louder than words.  Jesus told this 
parable hoping to stir the consciences of those who 
needed to repent.  He desperately wanted the chief 
priests and leaders of the people to enter the 
Kingdom of heaven.  Are there times when we are 
like the older son?  Are there times when we are 
more like the younger son?  We know God’s will for 
us through His commandments and through the 
teaching of His Church.  To make God’s kingdom 
come, we have only to make His will be done.  
Perhaps, this week when we pray the Our Father, we 
can meditate on …. ”thy kingdom come, thy will be 
done on earth as it is in heaven”.  The only way for 
His will to be done on earth is if we do it.  To do it, we 
must make our actions consistent with what we 
profess in the Creed.  Let’s pray for the zeal and 
charity to bring those around us closer to Jesus. 

MOTHERS OF POTENTIAL SAINTS 
(MOPS) meetings start  at 
9:15AM and conclude at 11AM.  
Babysitting is available. The 
meeting dates are October 25, 

November 29, 2017, skip December, January 3, 
January 31, February 28, March 28, April 25 and 
May 23, 2018.   For information, call Heather Flick at 
859-803-0429. 
 

M O P S  B i b l e  S t u d y  
 Unlocking the Mystery of the Bible  We will meet in 
the Fr. Mick Gathering Space, off of the Church's 
greeting area towards the back of church. Women 
of all ages are welcome. No babysitting will be 
provided.  Sessions are every other Monday  (Oct 9 
& 23, Nov 6 & 20, Dec 4 & 18). For more 
information, or to sign up, contact Julie Scott at 922-
2500 (ext 2029), or scott@saintantoninus.org. 
You will receive a color-coded Bible Timeline Chart, 
a Bible study workbook, and the ability to stream 
the study videos online at your convenience, if you 
miss a session. For more information, 
visit www.ascensionpress.com, or watch https://
youtube/F0tAAOiCznc. 
 

Baby Bottle Campaign Benefiting 
Pregnancy Center West, 4900 
Glenway Avenue, Cincinnati, OH 
45238, September 30 & October 1. 

The funds collected are urgently needed in order to 
continue to provide free pregnancy testing and life-
affirming guidance to women who may think 
abortion is their only option.  The Center also 
provides many other free services including 
parenting classes, referrals for professional help, 
including pre-natal care, the Chastity Training 
program presented in local Catholic schools, and 
free diapers, formula, and baby supplies.  Baby 
bottles will be available in the Greeting Room after 
all of the Masses on the weekend and at the church 
doors during the week. You can also get a bottle 
from the school office from October 2 - 6.  Checks, 
of course, would be much appreciated (made 
payable to PCW). The filled bottles can be placed in 
a marked box in the Greeting Room on the 
weekend of October 7th – 8th. Thank you for your 
generosity! For more information about Pregnancy 
Center West, visit www.pc-west.org. 

mailto:scott@saintantoninus.org
http://www.ascensionpress.com
https://youtu.be/F0tAAOiCznc
https://youtu.be/F0tAAOiCznc


BOX TOPS!!  Please save Box Tops to help earn 
money for our school.  There is a container in the  
greeting room on the shelf.  Thanks! 

 
 

F R I E N D S  O F  E L D E R  T R A V E L   
2018 Tours:  New Year's Getaway Rose Bowl 
Parade; Israel, A Journey to the Holy Land; 
Maritimes Coastal Wonders (Canada); Red Cliffs 
Adventure by Rail (Utah).  For information call Norb 
Guetle (EHS '59) at 513-451-1227. 
 

Availability for one Female Traveler to share  
a room with another female.  

Father Andrew Umberg and Father Bryan Reif invite 
you to join them on a 12-Day Pilgrimage to Israel 
and Rome, November 6th through the 17th. They 
are now down to one available single spot.   This 
Pilgrimage is $4,298.00 from Cincinnati: Your all-
inclusive price includes:  Basic Tour & Guided 
Sightseeing, Round trip  International  Airfare, 
Admin Fees, Entrance Fees, Hotel Gratuities  & 
Program Fees, Daily Buffet Breakfast & Dinner, 
Deluxe Motor coaches, First Class Hotels, and much 
more. For info, or to book your trip, contact 
Kathryn Raaker at  616-6986, 
or kraaker123@gmail.com . 
 

Opportunity to Travel with Fr. Endres in the 
Footsteps of St. Paul  

Father David Endres, professor of Church history 
and dean of the Athenaeum/Mount St. Mary's 
Seminary, invites you to join him for an enriching 
journey in the footsteps of St. Paul from October 20 
to 29, 2018.  The program will explore early 
Christian communities such as Thessaloniki, 
Corinth, and Ephesus and their relationship to the 
early Church.  Fr. Endres will offer Mass each day 
and help illuminate the Greek and Roman world of 
St. Paul and the early Christians.  Join us for an 
educational, cultural, and spiritually enriching 
program! More details will be available in late Fall 
of 2017, with registration and deposits anticipated 
in January, 2018.  For specifics, or to indicate 
interest in receiving more information, 
visit:  www.travelillume.com/trc/sfb, or call:  800-
368-6757 ext. 128. 
 
 

ADULT SOCIAL GROUP next luncheon and 
Communion Service will be on Monday, October 9. 
Communion Service starts at 12:30PM.  Cost is $12 
per person.  Please send to the rectory office before 
Wednesday, October 4.  RSVP to Bob Brown at  451
-4842. 
    The St. Antoninus Adult Social Group began in the 
1980’s as a way for parishioners to get together and 
socialize.  We welcome anyone 55 years of age and 
older. The meetings and lunches are on the second 
Monday of every month except August. We have 
occasional guest speakers. We encourage our 
members to represent the parish at all funerals.   
Our group sponsors a sell-out trip to Keeneland Race 
Track every April.  We have a very good meal and 
lots of fun, even if you don’t like horseracing.   
     Our officers consist of a President, a Vice 
President, and a Recording Secretary. Elections are 
held every two years.   
 

S T .  A N T O N I N U S  W I D O W S   
All widows of the parish are welcome to attend a 
dinner at Kennings Circle K, 6166 Bridgetown Road, 
at 5:00PM on Tuesday, October 10.  Meal is 
individual choice, individual payment.  RSVP before 
October 6 to Donna Vitt at 922-0833. 
 
S t .  A n t o n i n u s  M e n ' s  H o l y  N a m e  S o c i e t y   
Calling all men to participate in the Eucharistic 
Procession in downtown. The procession, led by 
Father Jon-Paul Bevak, takes place on Saturday, 
October 14th, beginning at 9am at the Cathedral of 
St. Peter in Chains and concluding at 11am at Old St. 
Mary's Church. The walk is approximately two miles. 
The focus is a very prayerful and reverent Eucharistic 
Procession. The mission is to bring Christ's 
Eucharistic presence of Peace, Hope, and Love into 
the streets of Downtown Cincinnati. This event has 
gained momentum each year, and it is hoped that 
this year more than 800 men will be 
participating.  All Men are invited.   
 
2nd Sign STUDY group meets October 14th for a 
Catholic look at Islam. We will listen to the audio 
titled “Abba or Allah” by Dr. Scott Hahn from 
www.formed.org. This is followed by discussion with 
a handout. ALL ARE WELCOME - 8:45am to 10:15am 
in the Undercroft’s Holy Family Room. Any 
questions, call DJ Dolle at 513-451-0595. 

tel:(513)%20616-6986
mailto:kraaker123@gmail.com
http://www.travelillume.com/trc/sfb


Mercy McAuley High School Open House  
Open House for the new Mercy McAuley High School 
will be held from 1 – 3:30 p.m. on Sunday, Oct. 15 and 
Sunday, Nov. 12, 2017,  at 6000 Oakwood Avenue in 
College Hill. Pre-register for the Open House at 
www.mcauleyhs.net, or www.motherofmercy.org to 
save time at check-in. Mercy McAuley High School, a 
new all-girls Catholic High School sponsored by the 
Sisters of Mercy of the Americas, will open at 6000 
Oakwood Avenue in the fall of 2018.  
 

Seton High School invites 8th grade girls to shadow 
at Seton! You will be greeted by your shadow hostess, 
and spend the day attending classes. Lunch is 
provided by Seton that day. Shadow dates are 
available from now through November 21, and 
shadow days fill up quickly. Please go to 
www.setoncincinnati.org to schedule your shadow 
request. Seton's Director of Institutional 
Advancement, Sarah Cranley Lykins ‘02, will follow up 
with you to help you make the most of your day. If 
you have any questions, please call Sarah at 471-2600 
ext. 2422, or e-mail  Sarah at  
lykinss@setoncincinnati.org.   #SoarAtSeton 
 
Shadow Visits at Elder 
Current 8th grade students are invited to schedule a 
Shadow Visit at Elder High School.  Parents can 
register online at http://www.elderhs.org/
ShadowProgram , or by calling 513-921-3744. 
 
Elder Grade School Nights 
Grade school students are invited to join us for Grade 
School Night at The Pit and Panther Athletic Complex 
(PAC).  Learn more at www.elderhs.org/
UpcomingEvents .    Grade School Night at The Pit 
(Football): Friday, October 6th, 7:00 PM. 
 
HSPT Prep Class at Elder 
Elder is offering a one-day prep course for 8th grade 
boys taking the High School Placement Test (HSPT).  
Parents can register online at www.elderhs.org/
PlacementTest , or by calling Mrs. Maura Korn at 513-
921-3427. 
 
Elder Open House 
Save the date for Elder’s Open House on Thursday, 
November 9th, from 5:00 – 8:00 PM. 

 

Don’t miss the 100th anniversary 
celebration of the apparitions of 
Our Lady of Fatima on Friday, 
October 13, 7:00 p.m., at St. Peter 
in Chains Cathedral.  Archbishop 
Schnurr will lead this Marian 
celebration which will include a 
festive procession with the statue 

of Our Lady of Fatima, recitation of the Rosary in 
various languages, scriptural meditations and 
beautiful music in a beautiful space!  Join us on this 
joyous occasion! 
 
OUR LADY OF LOURDES PARISH  will host Bishop 
Joseph Binzer.  Bishop Binzer will have a film 
presentation and talk about his trip to Fatima on  
Monday, October 9th at 7PM, in Our Lady of 
Lourdes church.  The program is free.  
 

Ladies Night Out at St. Martin Parish Center! 
Join us on Friday, October 6th in the Parish Center, 
ages 21 and up. Doors open at 7:00 p.m. for an 
evening out with your lady friends and shopping! 
Admission is $5.00 with a non perishable donation 
to benefit St. Martin St. Vincent de Paul.  ($10 
admission with no donation).  Admission includes 
snacks and a ticket for the door prize raffle.   Drinks 
available for purchase. Vendors and crafters will be 
on hand as well as raffle baskets, silent auction and 
split the pot. Sponsored by St. Martin PTO. 
 
The St. Joseph Ladies Society will hold their annual 
craft show and raffle on Saturday, October 7th, 2017 
from 9:00AM-2:00PM at the church, located at 
25  E. Harrison Avenue in North Bend.  Handmade 
items for sale include fall,  Halloween, Christmas, 
baby items, American Girl doll clothes and much 
more. Free admission, plenty of   parking. Raffle 
prizes include $300.00 cash, handmade quilt and 
other items. Get a head start on your holiday 
shopping, and help support the work  of the Ladies 
Society. For more information, please call (513)941-
3661, or visit www.stjosephnorthbend.com. 
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A SPEAKER YOU DON’T WANT TO MISS  
BR. OCTAVIO DURAN, OFM 

"St. Francis & Oscar Romero:  Embracing the Lepers" 
Wednesday, October 18th @ 7:00 pm 

Holy Family Parish, 3006 W. 8th St.,  45205 
Register now at holyfamilycincinnati.org 

Sponsored by  The Archdiocese of Cincinnati, Catholic 
Social Action and Mission Offices, Holy Family Parish, 

Our Lady of Lourdes, Our Lady of the Visitation, St. 
Antoninus, St. Leo the Great, St. Teresa of Avila, and St. 

William Parishes 
 

ANNOUNCING ST. ANTONINUS THEATRE 
PRODUCTION OF SEUSSICAL, JR!!  All St. Antoninus 
parish children in grades 4 through 8 are welcome to 
participate. Audition dates will be 
announced.    Rehearsals will be Mondays from 3:00 to 
6:00 p.m. December 18, and then January 8 through 
the show. Performances will be Friday, March 9, 
Saturday, March 10, and Sunday, March 11, 2018.   
 

 N a t u r a l  F a m i l y  P l a n n i n g  C l a s s e s  
 Online (Virtual) Class Wed., Oct. 11, at 7 p.m.,  
Mountain Timezone . 
Oct. 17, at 6:30 pm, at Mother of God Church, 
119 W. 6th St., Covington, KY 41011.  
Online (virtual) class Sunday, Oct. 22, at 1 pm, Central 
Timezone.   
For information, go to www.ccli.org or call 471-2000. 
 
CATHOLIC ENGAGED ENCOUNTER is a wonderful 
marriage preparation weekend that fulfills your Pre-
Cana requirements for getting married in the Catholic 
Church.  The next encounter is on Oct. 6-8.  If you have 
any questions, please contact  Ashley Altenau  at 479-
1700. To register, e-mail  
www.cincinnatiengagedencounter.org . 
 
You’re invited to attend a Worldwide Marriage 
Encounter weekend on   October 20-22, Our Lady of 
the Holy Spirit Center, Norwood, OH. For more 
information, or to register, contact Dave or Jan 
Stockelman, 251-1940 or, 800-547-1251 code00, see 
the website at www.esharing.org, or e-
mail  dj2378@fuse.net . 

 

RECOGNIZING AND EMBRACING THE 
AWAKENING MOMENTS IN OUR LIVES is offered 
by the Sisters of Charity Spirituality Center located 
at the Motherhouse, 5900 Delhi Road. We will be 
using Kathleen Singh’s book, The Grace in Living, 
and her spiritual biography method to recall and 
recognize our own inner spiritual awakening 
experiences. The six-month journey will be an 
opportunity to recognize grace, to trust and 
embrace it as our own true nature in every 
moment of our lives. DATES: Tuesdays, Oct. 24, 
Nov. 28, Jan. 23, Apr. 23 and May 1 from EITHER 1
-3PM or 6:30-8:30PM.  Fee is $45/all 5 
sessions.  Please contact the Spirituality Center, 
513-347-5459 or, 
spirituality.center@srcharitycinti.org to register or 
for additional information. 

 

BACKWARD BINOCULARS is offered by the Sisters 
of Charity Spirituality Center on Saturday, October 
28 from 9AM-3PM. Donning Backward Binoculars, 
we will ponder as Mary did: Lk 2:19…Mary took all 
the parts of her life – her thoughts, observations, 
visions, knowledge of being chosen as the mother 
of Christ and constantly brought them together in 
her heart to help her understand. This program, 
facilitated by S. Patmarie Bernard, will provide 
input, encouragement and a unique-concise 
process for pondering the wing-span of God’s 
movement throughout the years. Fee: $45(lunch 
included). Please contact the Spirituality Center 
513-347-5459, or 
spirituality.center@srcharitycinti.org to register or 
for additional information. 
 

M A S S  a n d  H E A L I N G  S E R V I C E  
Come and celebrate this special healing event on 
Wednesday, October 4th at 7:30 pm at St. 
Ignatius Parish, 5222 N Bend Rd, Cincinnati, OH 
45247. 
 Healing includes the physical, spiritual, emotional, 
psychological and relational aspects of our lives; it 
is not limited to a physical cure.  You can receive 
prayer for yourself or those you care about.  Jesus 
still heals today!  Come and experience His healing 
power!    
Sponsored by Lighthouse Renewal Center.  For 
more info, call 471-5483, or www.lrc1.org.  
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Considering the Cooperator Brotherhood 

The first vocation weekend in the history of the US Dominicans for men considering 

the Cooperator Brotherhood will be at our priory of St. Vincent Ferrer in New York City from 

October 6-8, 2017 (over the feast of our Lady of the Rosary) – space is VERY limited. This 

weekend is only for men considering the Cooperator Brotherhood. Contact the Vocation Director 

at 202.642.3597, or vocations@dominicanfriars.org . 

 

 

OCTOBER 6-8: COME AWAY WEEKEND RETREAT AT NEW MELLERAY ABBEY  

The Cistercian Monks at New Melleray Abbey in Peosta, IA invite young men, ages 21-45, to 

come experience the life of the community through communal prayer, meals and work, in 

addition to conferences to help answer questions regarding discernment of religious life. For 

more information or to RSVP, contact brpaulandrew@newmelleray.org , or 563.588.2319x199. 

 

 

Is Christ calling you to give yourself to Him with an undivided heart?  We, the Dominican Sisters of St. 

Cecilia, see ourselves as icons of the Church, the Bride of Christ, and strive to live our consecration through 

prayer, study, community, and preaching. Women ages 17- 30 pray about discerning with us in Nashville, TN 

on October 6-8.. Contact Sr. Peter Marie at 615.256.0147, or vocations@op-tn.org to receive a registration 

form.  nashvilledominican.org 

 

  

Holy Hour for Vocations and those Discerning a Vocation, October 12 

Beginning at 8pm at Our Lady of the Holy Spirit Center in Norwood, Ohio.   Sponsored by the 

Archdiocese Vocations Office and the Children of Mary every 2nd Thursday of the Month. Contact 

childrenofmarysisters@gmail.com for more information. Come and bring a friend! 

 

 

 

Come and See Friday; October 13 at 5 p.m. — Sunday, October 15 at 12 

p.m.  The weekend begins with dinner on Friday at 5:00 and will conclude 

on Sunday after Liturgy and lunch. Contact: Sister Patty Kremer, CPPS, 

Coordinator of Vocation Ministry,  (937) 609-0653 • pkremer@cppsadmin.org . 

 

 

Sacred Heart Radio Charity Golf Classic  
Monday October 16,  Clovernook Country Club  

Participants will enjoy:  18 Holes of Golf, Golf Cart, Grilled Lunch Buffet & Beverages, Closest 
to the Pin Contest, Raffle & Door Prizes, Drink tickets, 50/50 Raffle,  Awards, Appetizers, Beer 
& Wine, and Gift Bags for each player!  
 
The Sisters of Charity has an opening for a regular part time Transportation Coordinator.  If interested, 
please call 513-347-1000, fax your resume to 513-451-4882, or  complete an application at Human Resources, 
5900 Delhi Road, Mt. St. Joseph, OH 45051. 
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